
 

 

Sacred Heart Pastoral Council 
August 29, 2017 

St. Isidore Catholic Center  
Approved Minutes  

 
Opening Prayer led by Fr. Burkle.  
 
Attendance: Fr. Burkle, Annette Uker, Marge Markham, Tom Thome,  Keith Mayer, Mark 
Ringhofer, Steve Johnson, Clarence Kruse.    Absent: Samantha Taets  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:01p.m. by chairperson, Tom Thome. Steve Johnson moved to 
accept minutes of previous meeting. Clarence Kruse gave the second. 
 
Capital Campaign Update:  Father said it’s been a whirlwind in getting permission for 
Phase 2, moving stuff, the auction of stuff from the church and contacting people. Sacred 
Heart took in around $8,500.00 from bids. The church will be open Thursday, the 31, and 
Saturday morning until noon September 2 to get items they bid on. The basement should be 
open Wednesday or Thursday (Sept. 6 or 7) to pick up anything bid on there. 
Demolition on the church starts on September 11. Not sure yet where the bricks will be 
located for the taking. 
Timeline on the Hall to be completed is set for the middle of October. If we are on time 
maybe have a spaghetti supper and/or breakfast so people can see it before having mass 
there. If goes into November probably will just start having Mass. 
Church timeline to be completed is in July/August if all goes well. 
Winter parking will be in street and will address Handicap parking at some point. 
 
Building Committee and Finances: Most part going good. Last year we saved $60,000.00 
on taxa. We received $1,024,918.00 before the deadline in June. Total Pledges to date is 
$1,878,364.00. This year we will owe a taxa amount of $100,000.00. 
The farm was brought up and before we have to look at using money from the farm, we first 
have 5 years to pay off our debt and so far we haven’t had to borrow anything yet.  
 
Finance Report: We are doing ok. 
 
Pastoral Minister Report: Two families transferred to Visitation Church. 
 
Fr. Burkle Report: None 
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business:  Charlie Heiderscheit sent Tom Thome an email about the organ. It’s 30 
years old and is an analog and if something would happen to it parts are no longer 
available. He said there is one available for around $40,000.00. Maybe further discussion 
on this subject at a later time. 
It was mentioned that we will have a projector in new church.  
Renting the new church hall was brought up and this is a wait and see issue at this time. 
Next meeting is October 24, 2017 at 7:00pm.  
    
Keith Mayer moved to adjourn and Mark Ringhofer second the meeting at 7:50p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Marge Markham, Secretary 


